
Sunday 18th June : Trinity 1 

Exodus 19.2-8a; Matthew 9.35-10.8  

THE CHURCHES OF DUNNINGTON, STOCKTON-ON-THE-FOREST, WARTHILL & HOLTBY 

Services & Meetings Today 

St Nicholas, Dunnington 
 8.00 am Holy Communion 
   Revd Nick Bird   

 10.30 am All Age Holy Communion 
  Revd Nick Bird   

 6.30 pm  Ignite (Youth) Night Walk 

Methodist Church, Dunnington 
 10.30 am Holy Communion 
  Preacher: Revd Chris Humble 

Holy Trinity, Stockton 
 10.30 am Morning Prayer   
  Mrs Judith Hewitt   

 St Mary’s, Warthill 
 9.00 am Holy Communion 
   Revd Nick Bird   

This Week : 19 - 25 June 

Monday 19 June  

 9.00 am  Morning Prayer : Holy Trinity, Stockton 
 2.00 pm  Bible Study Group - James 1 : Methodist Church 
 7.30 pm  Dunnington Community Choir : Methodist Ch, D 

Tuesday 20 June  

 9.00 am  Morning Prayer : St Nicholas, Dunnington 
 10.00 am  Prayer Meeting : Methodist Church 
 7.00 pm  Dunnington PCC : St Nicholas, Dunnington 

Wednesday 21 June  

 9.00 am  Holy Communion : St Nicholas, Dunnington 
 10.00 am  Holy Communion : Holy Trinity, Stockton 
 10.00 am  Fair Trade Coffee Stop : Methodist Church, Dunn 
 7.30pm  Evening Fellowship Group : 9 Church Balk, Dunn 

Thursday 22 June  

 12.00 noon  Wedding of Simon Crossman & Helen Marriner : 
         Holy Trinity, Holtby 

Friday 23 June  

 7.30 pm  Ladies’ Cheese & Wine : St Nicholas, Dunnington 

Saturday 24 June 

 10.15 am  Morning Coffee: Methodist Church, Dunnington 

 10.30 am  Warhill Coffee Morning : Calm Cottage, Warthill 

 

Sunday 25th June : Trinity 2 
Jeremiah 20.7-13; Romans 6.1b-11; Matthew 10.24-39  

 
St Nicholas, Dunnington  

 8.00 am Holy Communion  

 10.30 am Holy Communion 

 12.30 am Baptism of Aimee Wright 

 6.30 pm Ignite (Youth) 

Methodist Church, Dunnington 

 10.30 am Morning Worship  

Holy Trinity, Stockton 

 10.30 am Holy Communion 

St Mary’s, Warthill 

 9.00 am Morning Prayer  

Holy Trinity, Holtby 

 6.00 pm  Evening Prayer 

Please join us as we say farewell to 

Chris & Judith Humble 

Sunday 2nd July 

10.30 am service  

at St Nicholas Church 

to celebrate and give thanks for 

their ministries in Dunnington 

followed by a 

‘Bring and Share’ lunch 

in the Rectory garden 

ALL WELCOME! 



Would you prefer to receive this newsletter by email? Contact Victoria on grapevine.rey@gmail.com. It is also 

available to download from the St Nicholas Church website at www.stnicholasdunnington.org.uk/news/ 

MORE NEWS: on Methodist Church notice board and dioceseofyork.org.uk/news-events/ 

Next newsletter on Sunday 25 June Items to grapevine.rey@gmail.com by 9.00 am on Thursday 22 June 

News and Notices 

Monday, 19th June. At 7.30 pm there is a service of 
admission at Heslington Church for David Onyett and Kim 
Gabbitass, who leads the children at Coffee Stop.  

Confirmation There will be a Deanery Confirmation at 
Stockton Church on Sunday September 24th at 10.30 am. 
If anyone, of any age, is interested in being confirmed, 
please get in touch with Nick.  

Lectionary Corner at St Nicholas 
A special corner has been created to enable us to 
celebrate and reflect on the people and festivals 
commemorated in the lectionary. Alison Easson has kindly 
offered to prepare a card and suitable arrangement of 
items for one or more entry each week. The purpose of 
Corner is to inform congregations and visitors and 
perhaps spark interest in the annual commemorations 
during the Church’s year. It can be found near the Lady 
Chapel. Do pause there for a moment next time you are in 
the church - it could provide a quiet space for prayer and 
contemplation. (Please note that the candle used is 
battery operated, so don’t try to light it with a 
match!) The events for each week will be highlighted in 
the newsletter (see the text box below right). 

Community First Responders 
Anyone suffering a cardiac 
arrest is most likely to die as a 
result, unless help can be given within the first few 
minutes. Community First Responders are local 
volunteers, who are trained to give cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation and use a defibrillator until an ambulance 
arrives with professional help.  If there is sufficient 
interest, Yorkshire Ambulance Service are keen to train a 
group in Dunnington.  If you would consider volunteering, 
or for further information, telephone 0333 1300516 or e-
mail responders@yas.nhs.uk 

Wydale Weekend. Are you coming to join us? Are you not 
sure if the weekend is for you? Ask Nick, Judith or Debbie. 
We would love to have a full house of people of all ages 
from across the benefice.  

June 2017 

Methodist Bible Month 18th June - 16th July.  
As part of national Methodist Bible Month, preaching in 
the Methodist church on Sundays 18th and 25th 
June and 2nd and 9th July will be based on the book of 
James and there is a special Circuit Celebration at Central 
Methodist church at 2pm on Sunday, 16th July when the 
speaker is the Revd. Dr. Calvin Samuel. 

As well as these services, we hope that people will take 
part by studying James in small groups. In Dunnington, 
theses will be held at the Methodist chapel on Mondays 
19th June, 26th June, 3rd July and 10th July, all beginning 
at 2.00 pm.   

Ladies’ Cheese & Wine Evening Friday 23rd 
June 7.30 pm The Tower Room, St Nicholas 
Church, Dunnington. Tickets £6.00 available 
from: Eve Scoreby 489008, Joan Verrier 
481626 or Diane Bird. 

The Wednesday Fellowship AGM Wednesday 28 June 
2.30 pm in the Chapel. Revd Chris Humble will be here to 
meet us and chair our AGM. He would like to see as many 
friends as possible before he leaves the district.  

Canon Chris Collingwood, Chancellor of York Minster will 
be speaking to the Christian Meditation Group about 
silent contemplative prayer on Wednesday 28 June at 
7.30 pm in church.  This will be followed by a time of 
silent prayer.  The evening will end with refreshments.  All 
interested would be welcome.  

Further Afield 

Serving God: An opportunity to explore how you can 
serve God in his church. On Saturday 24th June 10am-
2pm at The Parlour, All Saints Church, Northallerton (High 
Street), DL7 8DJ. Email: vocations@yorkdiocese.org to let 
them know you are coming. 

Last chance to register for the 2017 Wilberforce 
Challenge Walk on Saturday 24 June, between Hull and 
York. Walks are between 10 and 12 miles (with a 3.5 mile 
accessible walk open to all). Details and sign up 
at: www.wilberforcetrust.org.uk/donationslegacies/
wilberforce-challenge/ 

York School of Ministry: Open Evenings for upcoming 
courses. From 6pm – 8pm on 6th July & 10th August at 
Diocesan Offices, Amy Johnson Way, York, YO30 4XT. See 
www.ysom.org.uk 

Pilgrimage of Grace. Aughton Church will be hosting a talk 
by Eric Scaife called 'Tyke Talk' on Friday 30th June at 
7.30. The talk will be followed by refreshments. If you 
have never been to Aughton Church this is a good 
opportunity for a visit.  

Lectionary Corner at St Nicholas 

22 June:  Alban, first martyr of Britain c.250 

23 June:  Ethelreda, Abbess of Ely c.678 

24 June:  The Birth of John the Baptist 


